CITY OF PORTLAND, MAINE


MEMORANDUM








TO:		Chair Caron and Members of the Portland Planning Board





FROM:		Kandice Talbot, Planner





DATE:		April 25, 2000





SUBJECT:	Office Building, 500 Washington Avenue








Introduction





Neptune Properties is requesting review of a 20,000 sq. ft. expansion of the office building located at 500 Washington Avenue.  The building will consist of 3 levels; the first level will be parking and the second and third floors will be office space.  The applicant is proposing a third floor bridge to connect the existing retail building to the proposed office building.  Therefore, the Zoning Administrator has determined that the office building is an expansion of the existing building and the front yard is Washington Avenue.  The proposal also includes the request for the discontinuance of Bates Court, which is a city accepted street.  The site is approximately 2 acres and zoned B-2 and Shoreland Zone.





Currently, the site consists of a 3 story, 15,000 sq. ft. retail/office building, a 4 story, 10 unit apartment building, and two 2 family dwelling units.  The 2 family dwelling units will be demolished to construct the office expansion.  The development is situated in the B-2 zone which does not limit or restrict removal of housing units.





Street Discontinuance





Bates Court, which is approximately 200 feet long services, the existing residential buildings.  The expansion is proposed to be built on top of Bates Court so the applicant is requesting that Bates Court be discontinued.  The street discontinuance request is included as Attachment 2.  The 10 unit apartment building will have access through the office building parking lot.  There was a concern that if Bates Court was discontinued than the apartment building would then lose its frontage.  However, the apartment building has a Washington Avenue address from before I-295 was built.  The Zoning Administrator has determined that it has frontage along I-295.





Access/Circulation





Access to the proposed site will be from Bates Street at the existing curb cut of Bates Court.  The two existing curb cuts on Bates Street for the existing building will remain as is.  





The parking area will consist of 108 parking spaces.  This parking area includes 20 spaces for the 10 unit apartment building.  The first level of the building will have 30 parking spaces.  Existing parking consists of 26 spaces.  The total number of parking spaces required is 125 spaces.  The total number of parking spaces provided will be 164 spaces.





�
A portion of the parking area is located on a Maine Department of Transportation property.  The applicant is currently in the process of purchasing this property.  An agreement letter is provided as Attachment 7.





The Traffic Engineer requested a traffic study for the project, which is included as Attachment 9.  It is estimated that the new building will generate 31 AM peak hour trips and 30 PM peak hour trips.  The Traffic Engineer has reviewed the site plan and traffic study and does not have any issues with the development.





Drainage and Utilities





The applicant is proposing that the parking area will sheet flow to three catch basins located around the south and west sides of the new building.  The applicant is also proposing an oil-grit separator for stormwater treatment.  





Public Works has reviewed the plans and commented on a number of details to the site plan and boundary survey.  Public Works' memo is included as Attachment 12.  The applicant has submitted revised plans  and a stormwater management plan to address these comments.  The Development Review Coordinator is currently reviewing the plans.





The applicant is proposing to relocate all existing utilities within the Bates Court right-of-way so as to not pass under the proposed building and shall be privately maintained.  Utilities will connect to existing lines in Bates Street.  The applicant has submitted capacity letters from utility companies which are included as Attachment 3.





Lighting





The applicant is proposing five (5) 250 watt light poles around the perimeter of the parking area.  Catalogue cuts of the light fixtures are included as Attachment 4.  The fixtures will be cut-off light fixtures.  The applicant will need to provide information regarding the height of the light poles and provide a lighting photometric plan.





Landscaping





The applicant is proposing three planted areas along Bates Street.  These planted areas will consist of Lilacs, Yews, and Blue Maids.  The applicant is proposing to preserve landscape within the property that they plan to purchase from MDOT.  The City Arborist is currently reviewing the plan.  The landscape plan is included as Attachment 14.





Building Design





The applicant is proposing a three story 20,000 sq. ft. office building.  The facades will be constructed of brick veneer.  Elevations of the building are included as Attachment 13.























�
Attachments:





1.	Applicant's Written Statement


2.	Street Discontinuance Package


3. 	Utility Letters


4.	Catalogue Cuts of Lighting


5.	Letter of Financial Capability


6.	Deed


7.	Agreement Letter from MDOT


8.	Letter from Maine Historic Preservation Committee


9.	Traffic Report


10.	Memo from Larry Ash


11.	Stormwater Management Report


12.	Public Works Memo


13.	Elevations


14.	Plans





